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The State Legislature is continuing its session and working through this week.  The following bills are being monitored by MTA staff:

SB 919 (Polanco) MTA – Outdoor Advertising

This bill is pending in the Assembly Appropriations Committee.  The committee is scheduled to have a meeting at some point today and consider this measure.  There have been no amendments to the bill since its incorporation of amendments adopted by the MTA Board.

AB 1171 (Dutra) Bay Area Bridge Funding

The Senate Transportation Committee is also scheduled to conduct a hearing on AB 1171 today.  The bill has been amended in the past few weeks to incorporate a funding plan proposed by the Bay Area.  These amendments have been unacceptable to the Chair of the committee and committee members as they have placed the burden of funding onto the state and, therefore, onto other counties.

Executive and Government Relations staff are working with the Los Angeles delegation to ensure the burden of Bay Bridge cost overruns does not disproportionately fall on Los Angeles County or other areas of the state. 

AB 631 (Oropeza) Five Year Needs Analysis

AB 631, Assemblywoman Oropeza’s measure requiring the preparation of a statewide transportation needs assessment every five years has been approved by the Legislature and will be sent to the Governor for his consideration.  The MTA Board of Directors has a support with amendments position on the bill.   The bill has been amended to incorporate the Board’s recommended amendments.

SB 71 (Burton) Workers Compensation

SB 71 is the Legislature’s third attempt to implement an increase in workers compensation benefit payments.  SB 71 has been approved by the Legislature and is being sent to the Governor for his consideration.  As was discussed in a previous brief, the Governor has proposed an alternative measure and has not given any indication of his position on this particular bill.  

The MTA Board of Directors has an oppose unless amended position on the bill, however, the bill has not been amended in a manner which addresses the Board’s concerns.  The Board’s position is being communicated to the Administration.

AB 425  - Spot Bill
AB 425, which was originally intended to serve as the vehicle to implement the Port Access Improvement Program, has not been amended to address this issue.  As of this writing, no other measure has been amended to implement this proposal.
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